August PTF Meeting: Cornerstone Christian School

Attendees: Krystal Hartmann, Teri Lynn Schrag, Shiree King, Bekah Christensen, Dave West, Jon Hood, Adam & Angela Loftus, Shawna Lowrance, Jennifer Teeter, Laura Deaver, Jennifer Talarico, Al & Monaliza Thompson, Chelle Valivaara, Amy Sinkerich, Rebecca Creighton, Sara Hess, Becky Newman, Cory & Rachel Robinson, Haley Lester, Arturo Ochoa, Tami Wittrock

Meeting began at 7:03pm

- Financial Review: Shiree King gave an update on the financial statement. Yearly PTF family dues are coming in and many will be received after the fiscal year (July31). We have a new non-routine expense for the staff blessing cart. Expenses since May have been summer pool party and the back to school social, giving us an end of year profit of \$4,338.68. The PTF budget for 2022-2023 school year was proposed. Tami Wittrock moved to approve and Krystal Hartmann seconded the motion.
- <u>Prior Meeting Minutes Review</u>: Chelle Valivaara proposed minutes to be approved from the month May. Dave West moved to approve and Jennifer Talarico seconded the motion.

- PTF Organization/Structure:

Event Coordinators were introduced for the fall/winter events.

Post Event Analysis:

- Skate City (June 23) This event had lower attendance then usual, but was a good turn out for summer. Still waiting on funds from Skate City for this event.
- Swim Night (July 9) We had a good turn out for this event. We are looking at different pools that better meet out needs for next summer.
- Playground Cleanup (August 13) We had a great turn out of volunteers for this event. If you see any future playground needs, please email them to the PTF.
- Back to School Social (August 14) This year's event was in a good location that provided more room and was out of the elements. Many missed the playground for kids and we are brainstorming locations for next year.

- Upcoming PTF Events:

- Beyond the Bell: Recess Games (September 26-28) Sessions will be broken up into grade K-1, 2-3, 4-5. Sign up will be coming out soon in folders.
- Cooper's Readers (September) This (elementary) program will be beginning in September. Please check folders for reading goal sheets.

- Skate City (September 29) Volunteer will be available to greet and direct families. We will be having a contest again for grade with the most students in attendance.
- Blessing Cart (September 23) We are still in need of volunteers for this event.
- Missionary Mania (October 10-14) More details will be presented next month, but event will run the same as last year with a few small changes.

- Updates:

• Teacher/Staff Birthdays: Signs ups are available through the end of the 1st semester to purchase/deliver a balloon and card to staff on their birthdays. We are in the process of updating a favorite things list for new staff.

- New Ideas:

- Chelle Valivaara shared the process on how to submit new ideas online to the PTF.
- PTF shirts are available for purchase for \$12. If you are interested in one please contact Shiree King.

Laura Deaver motioned to close the meeting and Krystal Hartmann seconded the motion. Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm.